TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD

AUGUST 17, 2010

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  Schultz

Audience:  18

1. Meeting convened at 7 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of July 20, 2010 as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of August 5, 2010 with corrections was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item 2, line 5, end the sentence after “to make purchases.”  Remove the rest of the rest of the sentence “and it is agreed that items that have been identified and included in the Budget shall be considered pre approved”.  Remove the next sentence “Unexpected purchases over $500 will need Board approval”.

3. Announcements included an update on Day Park boat ramp.  Parker and Tomlinson met this morning with the contractor and work will begin after Labor Day so it will not be tied up over the holiday.  The contractor is not going to completely replace it with planks as he originally bid, but rather use a solid piece from the water line up to the end of the ramp.  He will decrease the angle and extend the ramp by 8 feet.
4. From the audience, 1. Ed Knoechel gave update of the 911 address signs that have been installed at five locations within the township.  We will look at a few more possible locations. 2.  Mike Stepka introduced himself as candidate for the 86th District Court Judge.  3.  Sheriff Bean addressed the audience, including a handout of Torch Lake (sand bar) Stats for the July 4th weekend.   He felt it was a great co-operative effort with Kalkaska County and the State Police.  The Marine department is operating on 10 hour days.  Three deputies have left, but 2 have already been replaced.  3.  Diana Hein enquired about the status of the paving of Erickson Road.  People are getting upset!!
5. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Consent Agenda is seconded and passed 4-0.

6. A. From the County, Martel reports that Forrest Home Township has brought a Wind Ordinance for their review. B.Tomlinson reports that Torch Lake Township has also sent a Wind Ordinance to the County for review and is getting very close on the Medical Marijuana issue. C. Parker reports that a reminder letter has been sent to Lake Michigan property owners about the phragmites treatment program for this year, but to date, less then half have replied.  Reports of last year’s treatment have been good with approximately a 90% kill.

7. A. After brief discussion, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve the recommendation of the EMS Director to hire Erik Bode, subject to background check, is seconded and passed 4-0 roll call vote.  B.  The AccuMed proposed contract had been reviewed by Bryan Graham, issues had been raised and were resolved with AccuMed, except for the three year contract, to which the Township has agreed.  Tomlinson would like to see a revised contract before any Board action.  C.  There have been issues this summer with Day Park Security, ramp fees not being paid, etc.  One of our employees has offered to do park security, to maintain a presence, in lieu of a Constable.  After discussion, Parker will move ahead with a job description.  D.  Third Street Road Endings.  There is the question of what to do with road endings in the Township, and specifically what we might do with the Third Street road ending.  It is probably the most visible of the 19 we have in the Township.  Should we spend money on it?   Do we need a design for stairs?  What would it cost?  Do we need to be ADA accessible and how do we do that?  The Rec Committee had discussed looking at all accesses and creating a recommendation on each one.  This will take some time.  Bottom line is we need more information.  The Rec Committee has this on their list of things to address.  There is no formal action taken at this time.
8. There is no Board Commentary.

9. Citizen Commentary.  1.  Frank Wilhelm asked for background on Road Ends.  The reply is they are covered by State law and court precedence, which determines what is permissible; they are for ingress-egress to the water; sun bathing or picnicking are not allowed; they vary in width within the Township.  2.  Char Lundy comments that several years ago there was a lot of discussion on this.  Third Street is an established road end for the public and she doesn’t want to lose this.  The Township should go to bat for the public.  They cannot be prevented from using it.  3.  Kelli Eggebrecht comments that she does use it and steps or a path would be great.
10. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:04 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

